
TEXAS SOCIETY SONS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION 
MCKINNEY CHAPTER #63 

MCKINNEY, TEXAS 
DECEMBER 11, 2008 MEETING MINUTES 

IN THE HOME OF NATHAN & WANDA WHITE 
 

 

President Milton Lentz opened the meeting at 7:20 P. M. 
 

Don Sielert gave the invocation. 
 

The pledge of the American Flag was given by Nathan White, 
 

The pledge of the Texas Flag was given by Billy Thompson. 
 

The pledge to the SAR Flag was given by Pete McLellan. 
 

Reading of the minutes from the previous meeting was waived by acclamation. 
 

Secretary-Treasury gave the treasurer report, reporting that the bank balance was 
$1,199.00. 
 
Under Old Business:  It was reported that we would be meeting at the Rick’s 
Chop House in downtown McKinney on January 8, 2009.  At this time this is a 
onetime meeting place and then the chapter would decide on a permanent 
location to have the meetings. 
 
Under New Business:  A new member (Terry Parten) was inducted into the 
chapter.  The chapter has another new member (Emmett Lee Enlow) that is 
ready to be inducted.  He was not able to attend this meeting. 
 

After the above was completed, a delicious meal was served to all members and 
guests.  The home of Nathan & Wanda White was decorated for the Christmas 
holiday season.   
 
After the delicious meal was complete, Pete McLellan gave a presentation of the 
Good Citizenship Award to Bob Tomes, a local McKinney citizen.  After the 
presentation was complete, Mr. Tomes gave a summary of his involvement as a 
citizen of McKinney going back to 1983 when he and his wife Barbara opened the 



new Ford dealership in McKinney.  He also told of his time spent in the Vietnam 
War and what the US Flag means to each of us.  Mr. Tomes has a very large flag 
that is flown each day and night in front of his business so that the world may see 
it as they drive down US Highway 75 in McKinney. 
 
After this presentation, it was reported that the January 2009 meeting will be the 
introduction of the 2009 officers.  This will be down by our State SAR President, 
Harry M. Fife, Jr. 
 
The recessional was given by President Milton Lentz. 
 

The following members and guests were present:  Milton Lentz, Jerri Lentz, Pete 
McLellan, Don Babbs, Donna Babbs, Robert Hall, Mike Radcliff, Don Sielert, Ann 
Sielert, Billy Thompson, Kathleen Thompson, Willie Walker, Marilyn Walker, 
Nathan White, Wanda White, Dan Reed, Terry Parten, Carroll Maxwell, Pete 
Rowley and wife, Bob Tomes, Barbara Tomes, James Shaw, Mae Shaw, and Mike 
Radcliff. 
 
 

 
 
 


